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Bhattacharjee

I strongly disagree with this planning application. I have lived with my family at 8 Busby Place for 11 years and 

can honestly say our quality of life has been reduced since this property became HMO. We have on numerous 

occasions been disturbed until 3am by huge parties that always take place in the garden. We live several 

doors down and it is a major disturbance so goodness knows what it is like for immediate neighbours. The 

property has been so over developed that it can accommodate hundreds of random party goers. There were 

multiple occasions of flagrant  disregard for the lockdown rules  with parties going on throughout. On one 

occasion the fire brigade were called and the entire party emptied onto the street at some  considerable time 

past midnight. That volume of random highly inebriated people on our residential street created a very 

threatening atmosphere as if violence could ignite at any time. We watched from our front window, ready to 

call the police. The residents of this property are short term and transient and therefore have no sense of 

being part of a neighborhood and feel no responsibility or accountability for the local community when they 

hold these enormous parties. Last weekend was another huge party which went on until 2am at least and 

continue into the following day. Therefore any chance of a peaceful sunny Sunday in our own gardens was 

ruined be jeering, singing shouting and loud music. At 6:30am after the party, there was an altercation outside 

the property between a few randoms leaving the property. This is not an environment I have chosen to bring 

my children up in. So this is the anti social aspect. In addition the property looks a mess with at least 11 bins 

outside that are frequently overflowing.  I fail to see how, when the other houses on this estate have  kept the 

condition of their properties up to the standard required by a covenant in our contracts, this property has been 

allowed to descend into such a dive. I know most of my neighbours on both sides of Busby Place will also be 

opposing this application for all the reasons I have highlighted. If planning is granted, it will be a blatant 

indication of the council's total disregard for the local community.
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